
                       Hardwicke Parish Council 

Clerk to the Council - Kevin Lee 
50 School Lane Quedgeley Gloucester GL2 4WT 

Tel:  07505663090 Email:  clerk@hardwickepc.gov.uk 
www.hardwickepc.gov.uk 

August 31st 2021 
 

To all Parish Councillors, you are summoned to the next meeting of the Parish 
Council which will be held on Monday September 6th at 19.00  
 
The Meeting will be held in accordance with Government COVID 19 Guidelines 
including social distancing. Members of the public wishing to attend should contact 
the Clerk by Friday September 3rd 2021 
 
 
Signed Kevin Lee  
Parish Clerk 

AGENDA 
 1 Apologies  
  To receive apologies for absence 
 
 2 Declarations of interest in items on the agenda 

 To note any declarations of interest 

 

3 Pubic Question Time 

To receive questions from Members of the public 

 

4 Minutes of Previous Meetings 

To agree the Minutes of the Meeting held on July 5th 2021 
 
5 King Close, Elmgrove Road East 
To receive a report on community issues relating to the development 
 
6 Local Plan Review 
To receive a verbal report from District Councillor David Mossman on the progress of the 
plan 
 
7 Councillor Reports  

• To receive a reports from Parish Councillors, District and County Councillors 

• To confirm the date for a meeting with the Area Highways Manager and Crest in 
respect of the creation of the new access road to Hunts Grove and the impact of 
highway diversions. 

 
8 Planning Applications  
To Consider the Parish Council’s Response to Planning applications 
 

• S.21/1997/FUL Orchard View, Elmgrove Road West. Hardwicke, Change of use from 
'domestic garden' to a Cattery (Business use). Erection of single storey, 10 pen 
cattery. 

• Symmetry Park. Update from District Cllrs 
 
 



 
9 Finance Report 

• To receive the finance report for the period ending August 31st 2021 and approve the 
schedule of payments 

• To approve the purchase of Parish Council Notice Boards for Wharfdale and Sellars 
Bridge 

• Grant Application. Hardwicke Matters  (copy attached) 

• Grant Application Hardwicke and Quedgeley Cricket Club (copy attached) 

• To approve the revised cemetery fees for 2021 (copy attached) 
 
 
10 CIL Infrastructure Fund  
 
The District Council has opened the bidding process for projects under the CIL Infrastructure 
Fund (closing date September 20th)  
 
To consider submitting a bid to the fund for the footway on Sellars Road to be extended to 
provide a complete footway for pedestrians 
 

 


